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14th June 2022
Ref: DS/
Dear Carly,
Re:
The Post House, Pilley Street, Pilley, SO41 5QP
Further to pre-application enquiry EQ/21/50869, works are now well underway at the creation of the new Pilley Village Shop, which is being formed out of the old Boldre War Memorial Hall.  The shop will be up and running by October 2022 and, to save time, the owner of the old shop would like to apply for planning permission at this juncture to convert the old, redundant shop, back into accommodation to be used as ancillary space, as part of his house (‘The Post House’).  Please see attached plans which show how the present house and annexe would be expanded, and the front of the shop reduced, to achieve this.   No additional planning unit would be created.  
Mr Baker struggles with mobility issues, and has special access requirements, which have resulted in the proposal for a suggested additional pedestrian door on the side of the house.  This would enable access for his mobility scooter and/or wheelchair because the floor level is closely aligned with the external level at this point, and it would allow a more accessible layout and use of the building to suit his purposes.   
It is therefore hoped that the application can be supported on this basis, in line with the pre-app approach.   

Best wishes,
Deborah Slade MA(Oxon) MSt(Cantab) MSc MRTPI
Draycott Chartered Surveyors

E-mail: deborah@draycotts.co.uk
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